
THE YACHTING WORLD BOAT ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE 54th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY, 11TH AUGUST 2009 AT
THE FISHGUARD BAY YACHT CLUB
The following members of the Committee were present:




Peter Hewittt

Chairman





Iain Macpherson
Vice Chairman





Cass Macpherson
Honorary Secretary

David Cake, Sue Clayton , Bob Davis, Kath Davis, Sally Hewitt, Geoff Honey, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Tim Parkinson and Deb Struthers.
There were also 13 members of the Association present.

1.
Apologies for their absence had been received from  Stuart and Carol Martell, Penny Davies and John Yonwin.
2.
The Minutes of the 53rd AGM had been circulated to the members and were approved.
3.
Matters Arising:

Any matters arising from the minutes would be dealt with under other items on the agenda.
4. Chairman’s Report & Dayboat Week 2010 and beyond:

Dayboat Week at Poole 2008 – Peter Hewitt thanked Phil Lokier and Wendy Davies very much for their tremendous effort in organising the event which was a wonderful success. Thanks also to everyone who went to Gravesend Open Day which had been so successful. The new dayboat which was exhibited at the Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show in March has been sold and is now in Salcombe.


Moulds are adequate except for the Deck, which was in need of considerable improvement.  The Committee would be considering this in the coming year.


Peter then announced his resignation as Chairman of the Committee after 10 years. He said that he would, if elected be happy to remain a member of the Committee


Dayboat Week for 2010 would be in Salcombe.  The first race day would be the Saturday and with the last day on the following Thursday. This should make it easier to obtain better accommodation bookings.


Dayboat Week for 2011 and beyond were still not decided.
5. Treasurer’s Report:
            The audited accounts for the year ended 31st December 2008 and commentary had been circulated to members. 

In the absence of the Treasurer, Iain Macpherson duly presented them to the meeting.
The following points were noted:

There had been a fall in membership. This would necessitate an increase in subscriptions. 
Tim Parkinson endeavoured to keep a track of boats and owners and of changes in them.

It was clarified that the Measurer’s expenses included in the accounts related to the purchase of a tape measure and spirit level, needed to carry out the measurement of boats.
6.
Proposals for Rule and Subscription Changes

6.1
It was proposed and unanimously resolved that the subscription levels for 2010 be changed as follows:
                   Full membership to be increased from £10 to £15.
                   Junior membership to remain at the current £2.
                   Family membership to be increased from £15 to £20.
                   Race Certificate to remain at the current £5 (renewable annually).
6.2 It was proposed and unanimously resolved that Rule 6 be amended to read as follows:
                  “Two rudder shapes are allowed (figs 9a and 9b).

            
These may be of any material; a protective strip with a maximum cross section of  ½ inch (12.5mm) may be fitted to the edge.  The rudder may be fixed or drop. The edges may be faired off.

The rudder (with protective strip if fitted) shall conform to the Measurement Form.

The rudder stock, tiller and tiller extension may be of any design”.
Rule 6a and Figs 9a and 9b shall remain unchanged in their existing positions.

6.3 It was proposed and unanimously resolved that Rule 10 be amended to read as follows:

                  “Clearly visible measurements bands shall be securely affixed, two on the mast and one on the boom. The width of the bands shall conform to the Measurement Form.”
7.      Election of Officers and Committee

        The following had been nominated for membership of the Committee and were duly elected

                  Chairman
Iain Macpherson

                  Vice Chairman
not elected

                  Treasurer
John Yonwin

                  Secretary
Cass Macpherson

                  Membership Secretary
Deb Struthers

       Committee:  David Cake, Sue Clayton, Bob Davis, Kath Davis, Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt,
                            Geoff Honey, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Tim Parkinson

8. Election of Auditor

John Lokier was unanimously elected.
9. Any Other Business

Iain Macpherson thanked everyone for voting for his election as Chairman.  He proposed a formal vote of thanks to Peter Hewitt, the retiring Chairman and asked the meeting to remember, as the saying goes, that behind every great man, there is a woman.
Tim Parkinson raised the subject of the Ladies Race during the National Dayboat Week. As there seemed to be so little support, should it be dropped from the programme?

Barry Colegate questioned the timing of the Dayboat Week – Do we have to have it during school holidays as it is always more expensive for accommodation. Could we change?

The Chairman replied by assuring the committee and members that the Committee would look into both points.

There being no other business, the Chairman declared the 54th Annual General Meeting closed.

…………………………………………………..



…………………………





    
   Chairman





        Date

